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Mass Schedule 

Weekdays........................... 6:45 a.m. 

Saturday  ................................. 8 a.m. 

Sunday Liturgy 

Saturday .................................. 5 p.m. 

Sunday . 8:30 & 10:30 a.m.,.5:30 p.m. 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday-Friday ...... 7:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 

 

Anointing/Emergency (after hours) 

Please call 763-233-0259 for assistance. 

Nursery 
Available on Sundays at 8:30/10:30 a.m.  

 

 

 

155 County Road 24 ●  Wayzata, MN 55391  ● 763-473-7901 ●  Fax: 763-745-3488 ●  www.hnoj.org 

February 25, 2018  •   2nd Sunday of Lent 

Adoration Chapel Hours 
Open 24 hours / 7 days a week 

For more information contact Frank  

Renshaw at 763-745-3484 
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Are you still looking for something that you can do as a Lenten 
resolution? Or have you given something up, but not replaced it 
with something that is good – growing in virtue by selecting the 
greatest good?  
 

We have a suggestion for you. As you look for something good 
to do or are going without the thing you have given up, stop to 
pray for those who are journeying through the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults (RCIA). There are sixteen people who will be 
joining us in full communion with the Catholic Church this 
Easter. They are men and women, boys and girls, who are 
being called by God to enter into the Body of Christ fully 
committing to the Creed we profess in the one, holy, catholic 
and apostolic Church.  
 

For many of us, we may not even remember receiving the 
Sacraments of Initiation – Baptism, Confirmation and First 
Eucharist. When we journey with others who are going to be 
celebrating these Sacraments and pray for them, we are able 
to recall our own experiences and feel the joy of them. 
 

So, we ask you to please pray for all those who are journeying 
through RCIA – here and throughout the world. 
 

Thank you, 
 

Your RCIA Team  
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HNOJ will be collecting ready
-made Easter baskets March 
24 and 25, Palm Sunday 
weekend. They will be 
donated to Interfaith 
Outreach as well as Sharing 
and Caring Hands and 
Mary’s Place. You may place 
your carefully wrapped 
baskets on the tables along 
the east wall of the Good 
Samaritan Center before, 
during and after all Masses. 
 

This is an ideal project for 
families. Let your imagination 
be your guide and invite the 
children to help. You could 
start with a basket, even a clean ice cream bucket and fill it 
with artificial grass, jelly beans, chocolate bunnies, eggs, 
small toys, a jump rope, handheld games, or a book. Kids 
always love stuffed toys and animals too! There’s no wrong 
way to put a basket together, creativity and generosity is 
what it is all about – just make sure you wrap it or put it in a 
bag to keep the contents from spilling out. You may wish to 
purchase a ready-made basket at a local store, which is 
also fine. 
 

You are sure to bring a smile to a child’s face this Easter. 
They really look forward to receiving a basket full of 
goodies. Please call Teresa at 763-553-1343 if you have 
any questions. 
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Passion Play 
 

HNOJ’s Passion play is at 8 p.m. on Friday, March16, in the 
church. This is an annual production by our 9th grade 
Confirmation students.   There is no charge for this event.  
Tickets will be available after Mass the weekends of 
March10-11 and at the parish office. Tickets will also be 
available on a first-come first-serve basis the evening of the 
performance. 
 

Parish Reconciliation Service 
 

Our parish Reconciliation Service is on Tuesday, March 6, 
at 7 p.m. Individual Reconciliation is also offered Saturdays 
after the 8 a.m. Mass in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. 
 

Stations of the Cross 
 

Stations of the Cross are held each Friday of Lent at 6:30 
p.m. with two exceptions; there is no Stations of the Cross 
during the Passion Play and Good Friday’s Stations of the 
Cross is at 3 p.m. On March 23, the Knights of Columbus 
will host an Asian Seafood Buffet at 5 p.m.   Remaining 
Stations of the Cross dates are:   
 

Friday, March 2, at 6:30  
Friday, March 9, at 6:30 
Friday, March 23, at 6:30 
Good Friday, March 30, at 3 p.m. 
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Ladies in Faithful Fellowship Together is a monthly 
gathering of women who share, support and pray with 
each other. Our time will begin in fellowship over wine and 
small appetizers and sweets, move into a sharing of 
faithful witness and/or small group sharing, and end in 
prayer. We meet on the fourth Tuesday of each month at 
7:30 p.m. at HNOJ. We usually meet in Emmaus ABCD.  
 

We invite you to take a break and join us for the next 
meeting this Tuesday, Feb. 27. No need to sign up, or 
dress up. Come as you are. 
 

If you are interested, but not able to attend the first LIFFT 
evening, please email Chris at ckostelc@hnoj.org so we 
can add you to the email list for future communications. 
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All middle schoolers (grade 6-8) are invited to Friday Night 
Alive (FNA): St. Patrick's Day Edition this coming Friday, 
March 2, from 5:30-8:30 p.m. at HNOJ.  FNA is a night for 
middle schoolers to meet new friends, play epic games 
and hear a talk and testimony from high schoolers. The 
whole night is planned and led by our enthusiastic high 
school core team. Middle schoolers will have the 
opportunity to choose between activities like cookie-
decorating, rosary-bracelet making, dodgeball and more! 
The night will conclude with a talk about the incredible 
saint that St. Patrick 
is! 
 

Feel free to bring a 
friend! This night is 
free of charge. 
Registration is at the 
door. Visit hnoj.org/
fna or contact Ashley at acermak@hnoj.org for more 
details.  
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 Scripture of the Week 
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Sunday, Feb. 25   
RCIA Penitential Rite at 8:30 a.m. Mass        
8:30 a.m.  Sunday School  
9:00 a.m.  Elementary Faith Formation (Gr. 1-5)  
10:30 a.m. Sunday School  
12:00 p.m.  Passion Play Dancers 
  
Monday, Feb. 26  
10:00 a.m. Senior Bible Study  
7:00 p.m. The Basics  
7:00 p.m. HN Knitters  
7:00 p.m. Men's Community Bible Study    
7:00 p.m. Passion Play Rehearsal  
  
Tuesday, Feb. 27   
10:00 a.m. Women's Bible Study - KH  
6:30 p.m. RCIA    
7:00 p.m. Praise Choir Practice  
7:30 p.m. Ladies in Faithful Fellowship Together 
  
Wednesday, Feb. 28 
9:00 a.m. School Mass  
9:00 a.m. Women's Bible Study  
9:15 a.m. MOPS Leadership  
4:15 p.m. FF Open Gym until 4:45 p.m.  
4:45 p.m. Grades 1-5 Faith Formation  
5:15 p.m. Fine Dining ends 6:45 p.m. - Spaghetti 
5:45 p.m. Middle School CREW  
5:45 p.m. Parish Children's Choir Practice  
6:15 p.m.  Grades 1-5 Faith Formation -  
7:00 p.m. Adult Choir Practice  
7:30 p.m. Confirmation Prep    
  
Thursday, March 1   
7:15 a.m. Deacon Joe Bible Study    
7:15 a.m. P. Serreyn Bible Study    
9:00 a.m. Seniors/Soul Sisters Lenten Project    
9:15 a.m. MOPS  
10:00 a.m. Book Club    
6:00 p.m. Handbell Choir Practice  
6:00 p.m. Communications Committee    
6:30 p.m. Rosary/Healing Mass  
7:00 p.m. Divine Mercy Cenacle    
7:30 p.m. Contemporary Choir   
8:00 p.m. Young Women's Small Group   
 

Friday, March 2 
9:15 a.m. MOPS  
5:30 p.m. Friday Night Alive  
6:30 p.m. Stations of the Cross   
  
Saturday, March 3 
7:00 a.m. Pastoral Council Meeting    
8:00 a.m. Special Needs Confirmation Candidate 
  Retreat (Starts with Mass)  
8:00 a.m. Individual Reconciliation Available after 
  Mass   
 

Sunday, March 4 
8:30 a.m.  Sunday School  
9:00 a.m.  Elementary Faith Formation 
10:30 a.m. Sunday School  
5:30 p.m. RCIA Scrutiny 1 at Mass    
7:00 p.m. SH CREW (Grades 9-12) First Sunday  
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 If you have not yet given your gift in support  of the 18 
Collective Ministries of this Archdiocese to the Catholic 
Services Appeal, please prayerfully consider God’s gifts 
in your life and consider making a pledge.  
 

Every gift is important and helps to strengthen our 
Catholic family and this Archdiocese.   
 

The 18 Collective Ministries served by the Catholic 
Services Appeal are:  
 

• American Indian Ministry 

• Archdiocesan Council of Catholic Women (ACCW)  

• Campus Ministry – Newman Center 

• Campus Ministry – Saint Paul’s Outreach 

• Catholic Charities 

• Deaf Ministry  

• Elementary School Subsidies and Scholarships  

• Evangelization and Catechesis 

• High School Scholarships  

• Hospital Chaplains 

• Latino Ministry 

• Marriage, Family and Life  

• Parishes 

• Prison Chaplains 

• Saint John Vianney College 
Seminary  

• The Saint Paul Seminary  

• Venezuelan Mission  

• Rachel’s Vineyard Twin 
Cities 

Do we really trust God? Abraham did. He believed that 
God could raise Isaac from the dead (see Heb 11:19). 
Saint Paul did. He told the people of Rome that God, 
who did not spare his own Son for our sakes, will give 
us all things. He assures us that the risen Jesus is at 
the right hand of the Father interceding for us.  
 

The apostles trusted – eventually. Perhaps Jesus’ inner 
circle (Peter, James and John) needed something to 
boost their trust. Perhaps that is why Jesus allowed 
them to see Him in His glory along with Moses and 
Elijah. Moses and Elijah, representing the Law and the 
Prophets to the apostles, were to be listened to. As 
they witnessed Jesus’ Transfiguration, the Father told 
them to listen to Jesus. 
 

Do we listen to Jesus? Do we trust that He will come to 
us when we need a boost in our faith? 

“If God is for us, who can be 
against us?”  (Rom 8:31b) 
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On March 4, Holy Name of Jesus will 
launch our own app for iPhone and 
Android smart phones. This will allow 
us to better communicate with you 
throughout the week and keep you 
updated with relevant parish news or 
updates. The app is very well 
designed and very intuitive. It will be 
a great resource for parishioners by 
providing daily Mass readings, Catholic news and prayers, 
convenient prayer and Confession reminders, our bulletins 
and more. 
 

HNOJ will unveil the app the weekend of March 4-5, 
information will be available after Mass.  We hope our new 
app to be a tool for fostering stronger parish life at Holy 
Name of Jesus. 
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“Blessed are they who mourn, for they will be 
comforted.” (Matthew 5:4) 
 

Holy Name of Jesus celebrates an average of 35-40 
funerals annually.  If you have experienced the death of a 
loved one you understand how important the prayers, care 
and support of your faith community are.  Holy Name of 
Jesus has a dedicated group of parishioners that make 
themselves available to serve families in their time of grief.  
We are currently in need of volunteers to serve as Acolytes 
and Sacristans. 
 

Sacristans prepare items used during the funeral Mass 
including hosts, wine, communion vessels, linens, etc.  This 
preparation takes place about thirty minutes before the start 
of the liturgy.  Sacristans also serve as Extraordinary 
Minister of Holy Communion when needed.  After Mass, the 
Sacristan puts away the items used in their proper storage 
place. 
 

Acolytes aid the Presider during various parts of the liturgy.  
Duties include carrying the Processional Cross in at the 
beginning and end of the Mass, assisting the Presider with 
the Presentation of Gifts, lighting charcoal and placing 
incense in the thurible for incensing, and serving as 
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion when needed.  
 

All of those involved in the funeral ministry participate as 
needed.  It is an on-call ministry that usually takes place in 
mid-morning.  Training is provided.  If you would like to find 
out more, or if you want to get involved in this rewarding 
ministry please contact Judy Hodgson at 
jhodgson@hnoj.org or 763-745-3490. 

�������.	��/����*������
 

Students in fifth grade and older are invited to join our 
newly formed Youth Handbell Choir.  If you have played  
a musical instrument in band or orchestra, or the piano,  
or if you have sung in a choir, you would have the basic 
knowledge to begin ringing bells.  Rehearsals are on 
Wednesdays from 4:45 – 5:45 p.m.  We have just begun 
so there is still time to join.  Ringing bells is lots of fun, 
making music in an ensemble is rewarding, and you will 
be doing it with others that are your age.  If you are 
interested or would like more information please get in 
touch with Judy Hodgson, Director of Music, at              
763-745-3490 or jhodgson@hnoj.org. 
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Consider placing an ad for your business. 
Please support our businesses! 
�

Our weekly parish bulletin is an important publication that 
helps Holy Name of Jesus Church communicate 
information to our members and visitors on a regular 
basis.  Our annual campaign to secure new sponsors for 
the bulletin will take place the week of Feb 26.  If you are 
in business or in a position to purchase advertising, or 
know of someone in the area who is, please consider 
advertising in the Holy Name of Jesus weekly bulletin, 
since the revenue from the ads is what makes these 
publications possible at no cost.  We need and appreciate 
your help. 
 

If you are interested or want more information about 
sponsoring an ad, please call our Liturgical Publications 
Bulletin Representative Tim Browne at 952-594-5395.  
He would be more than happy to assist you.   
 

As a reminder, we ask that you, our parishioners, utilize 
these wonderful bulletin advertisers whenever possible.  
Please use the bulletin as a resource whenever you are 
in need of products or services.  Let them know we truly 
appreciate their loyal support of our publication.  It is their 
generosity that provides this publication at no cost to Holy 
Name of Jesus. 
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There will be a Healing Mass on Thursday, March 1, at 7 
p.m.  The Celebrant is Fr. Michael Becker, Rector of St. 
John Vianney Seminary. The Rosary will begin at 6:30 
p.m.  Seating for the handicapped is available.  Contact 
Teresa with questions at 763-653-1343 or email 
divertdw@comcast.net. 
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The road to healing is full of challenges for those grieving 
the loss of a loved one. If you or someone you know is 
traveling this road, the West Suburban Grief Coalition is 
there to offer support.   From March through May, the 
meetings will be from 4:30 to 6 p.m. at Mt. Olivet Lutheran 
Church of Plymouth, located at 12235 Old Rockford Road, 
Plymouth. More information can be found at 
westsuburbangriefmn.org. 
 

Upcoming meetings and topic: 
    

• March 1, “Death Days,” Pastor Beth Horsch 

• March 8, “Exploring Myths or Misconceptions of Grief,” 
Arnold Krueger 

• March 15, “Journey Following Daughter’s Death,”   
Linda Cherek 






